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The Global Gag Rule jeopardizes international COVID-19 responses 

SUMMER 2020

FROM BAD TO WORSE 

THE NEWSLETTER FOR PAI  DONORS AND SUPPORTERS

As governments around the world respond to COVID-19, 
they need every available resource — including every 
health care provider — to fight the pandemic and keep 
people safe. But U.S. foreign policies like the Global 
Gag Rule (GGR) are undermining efforts to effectively 
tackle the COVID-19 crisis in low- and middle-income 
countries across the globe.

Enacted shortly after the Trump-Pence administration 
took office, the GGR forces foreign organizations to 
choose between receiving U.S. global health funding 
and providing comprehensive sexual and reproductive 
health care to the people they serve. Because these 
organizations frequently provide other critical services, 
including immunizations, maternal and child health 
care and clean water and hygiene resources, the 
GGR’s impacts are widespread. The policy has led to 
the closure of clinics and mobile outreach programs 
that are often the only source of health care for rural 
and other hard-to-reach populations, leaving entire 
communities without providers. 

“The GGR as a policy weakens country health systems, 
undermining their ability to effectively respond to 
COVID-19,” says Jonathan Rucks, senior director of 
policy and advocacy at PAI. “By cutting off trusted 
providers from receiving U.S. global health funding, the 
policy puts essential health care out of reach for the most 
vulnerable communities.”

Making matters worse, governments and donors often 
respond to emergencies by diverting already limited 
resources away from other vital health services, including 
family planning. The need for sexual and reproductive 
health care doesn’t stop during a pandemic, so women 
and girls are at greater risk for unintended pregnancies, 
unsafe abortions and complications from childbirth. 

The consequences of this could be devastating for 
women, girls and other vulnerable populations. The 
Guttmacher Institute estimates that even a 10% decline 
in the use of sexual and reproductive health care services 
during the COVID-19 pandemic could result in 15 million 
unintended pregnancies, three million unsafe abortions 
and 28,000 maternal fatalities.1

As the world faces the COVID-19 pandemic, we are seeing 
firsthand how destructive U.S. foreign policy can be. 
With you by our side, PAI will continue to fight for the 
permanent repeal of the GGR, as well as support grantees 
who are advocating for their governments to increase 
domestic investment in health services so they are less 
reliant on U.S. funding. This will help minimize the impact 
of harmful donor policies, like the GGR, that are often 
attached as a condition of receiving financial support. 

1	 Riley,T., Sully, E., Ahmed, Z., & Biddlecom, A. (2020). Estimates of the Potential Impact of the COVID-19 Pandemic on Sexual and Reproductive Health 
in Low- and Middle-Income Countries. International Perspectives on Sexual and Reproductive Health, 46(2020).  
https://www.guttmacher.org/journals/ipsrh/2020/04/estimates-potential-impact-covid-19-pandemic-sexual-and-reproductive-health
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PAI’s Commitment to Equity  
2020 has been an unprecedented year, with the 

COVID-19 pandemic and the global racial justice 
movement top of mind for many. Here at PAI, 
both of these issues have led us to think more 
deeply about our partnership model and how 
we can make it more equitable.

At the center of PAI’s work is the belief that the 
advocates we support are best positioned to lead 

efforts to expand sexual and reproductive health and rights in their 
countries. We know that the funding we provide creates an inherent 
power dynamic, but firmly believe that grantees come to the table 
with skills equal to ours, including expertise in the local context, a 
deep understanding of their communities’ needs and relationships 
with local decision-makers. PAI brings complementary strengths 
such as advocacy skills, global connections and financial support to 
advance the goals of the organizations we work with. 

We also recognize that PAI’s role is temporary; the grantees we 
partner with and the communities they represent are the end users  
of their countries’ health systems and have the most at stake. This is 
why it is essential that local advocates lead the charge on long-term 
systemic change. 

These beliefs are core to our values, but we also know that we  
can — and should — do better. One way we’re doing this is by  
re-examining how we work with grantees and formalizing a 
Principles of Partnership to guide our work. With input from 
grantees, these guidelines will ensure mutual accountability and 
help shift the power dynamic to more equal footing. This initiative 
began earlier this year and both the COVID-19 crisis and racial justice 
movement are influencing the way we look at these principles. This 
lens will no doubt make them stronger and more just.  

The grantees we work with are trusted and valued colleagues, and 
ensuring that we support and honor their work in a way that is 
equitable and respectful is a priority for us. PAI will continue to 
uphold these values and always strive to do better.

In partnership,

Elisha Dunn-Georgiou 
Interim CEO

CEO CORNER RISING TO THE CHALLENGE 

While the number of COVID-19 cases 
in Africa has been relatively low, 
the pandemic is taking a significant 
toll throughout the continent by 
overwhelming fragile country 
health systems. Fortunately, many 
governments are actively engaging 
civil society organizations, including 
those working in sexual and 
reproductive health and rights,  
to assist with their national  
health responses. 

Advocates across sub-Saharan 
Africa, including those whom PAI 
supports, are rising to the challenge 
of the COVID-19 pandemic by 
adapting their work plans and 
strategies while ensuring that other 
essential services, such as family 
planning, aren’t pushed aside by 
government decision-makers. 

PAI is also adjusting our approach so 
we can quickly respond to the needs 
of these country-level advocates 
by offering flexibility with existing 
grants and providing additional 
funding and guidance to support 
grantees’ COVID-19 activities.

Here are five examples of how the 
grantees PAI supports are responding 
to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Advocates defend 
family planning 
services during the 
chaos of COVID-19
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BURKINA FASO 
SOS Jeunesse et Défis, 

in collaboration with the 
District Health Management 

team, is mobilizing 
communities to debunk  

COVID-19-related myths 
and share prevention 

messages. It is also mapping 
health centers that are still 

operational and can provide 
youth-friendly services  

and contraceptives.

ETHIOPIA 
Talent Youth Association 
is leveraging its existing 
relationship with 
government officials 
to elevate the needs 
of adolescents and 
youth — specifically the 
continuation of health 
services, including access 
to contraceptives — in the 
government’s response to 
COVID-19.

KENYA 
Women Promotion 
Centre is working 
with local government 
officials to fill gaps in 
sexual and reproductive 
health services and with 
law enforcement to 
respond to the increase 
in domestic and sexual 
violence targeted at girls 
and young women. 

SENEGAL 
Alliance Nationale des Jeunes pour la Santé 
de la Reproduction et le Planning Familial 
collected audio and video testimonies from 
women and girls whose access to health 
services was threatened or limited because of 
COVID-19 as part of an advocacy campaign to 
maintain essential services, especially sexual 
and reproductive health services. 

ZIMBABWE 
The Community Working Group 
on Health is training community 
health workers on prevention, 
detection and contact tracing 
efforts in the COVID-19 crisis 
at the local level, as well as 
advocating for the government 
to maintain essential health 
services during the pandemic.
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Download a digital copy  
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www.pai.org/thecatalyst.

@pai_org
@paiwdc
@pai_org

With your generous monthly gift to PAI, you will join a group of donors committed to removing the policy 
barriers between women and girls and the quality care they need and deserve.

Visit www.pai.org/donate and select the “Give Monthly” option  
or contact Daphney Jean at +1 (202) 557-3415.

BECOME AN ADVOCACY SUSTAINER

How did you first become interested  
in women’s reproductive rights? 

When I was in college, I spent  
	 a year working at a clinic in 

rural Nepal and saw  
first-hand the obstacles 
that people — particularly 
women — faced just to 
access basic health care. 

Pregnant women often 
traveled for hours on foot 

to reach the clinic to give 
birth. I knew then that we needed 

to do better by women and girls, and I wanted to be part 
of that solution.

That was 25 years ago, and while progress has been 
made, we still have a long way to go to ensure that 
women and girls everywhere have access to the sexual 
and reproductive health care they need.

How do you feel that PAI helps accomplish  
this goal?  
PAI provides critical funding and guidance to more than 
80 advocacy organizations in 26 countries around the 
world, helping grantees think bigger and more long term 
in their work to advance sexual and reproductive health 
and rights and increase access to quality care in their 
communities and countries.

THE ROAD TO PROGRESS FOR WOMEN AND GIRLS

How did you first learn about PAI?  
Several years ago, when I was working with a refugee 
nonprofit, the CEO of the organization was invited to 
join the PAI board and asked me for my advice. I started 
looking into PAI and was excited to learn about its 
work on reproductive health issues impacting refugee 
populations — very few organizations were working in 
this space at the time. I also really like PAI’s innovative 
and collaborative approach to working with grantees.

What are the various ways you support  
PAI’s work? 
In addition to serving on the PAI board, I’m a monthly 
donor and take advantage of my employer’s matching 
gift. I also hosted a fundraising event in my current 
hometown of Seattle. I love connecting like-minded 
people so they can learn more about PAI. In fact, I try 
to share information about PAI’s work whenever the 
opportunity arises!

What message do you have for PAI donors? 
Women are connected by common experiences in every 
corner of the world. Women’s rights, particularly around 
sexual and reproductive health, are under constant 
attack, and the care they need is severely underfunded. 
Supporting PAI demonstrates your commitment to 
advancing reproductive rights for every woman, no 
matter where she lives. Thank you for all you do to help 
advance this vital work.

Board member, monthly donor and PAI champion Ada Williams Prince


